
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 July 18, 2016 
  
 7:00 p.m.  
 

Glencoe Golf Club 
621 Westley Road 

 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 

accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Eva Levy 
Mitch Melamed 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 
 

2. APPROVAL OF JUNE 2016 MEETING MINUTES 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 JUNE 2016 SUMMARY REPORT 
 

5. OTHER BUSINESS 
 

 6.   ADJOURNMENT  



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
  June 20, 2016 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  

 
The Golf Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Village Hall.  
The following members were present:  
  

  Dale Thomas, Chairman  
  Eva Levy  
  Ron Schmidt 
  Scott Shore  
 
 Committee members Jim Hirsch and Mitch Melamed were absent. 
   

2. APPROVAL OF THE 2016 MAY MINUTES 
The May Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as written.  
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
• None 

 
4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT  

• Dale Thomas welcomed Eva Levy to her first meeting on the committee. 
• Stella reviewed the May monthly reports and financial statement. 
• The weather in May was detrimental to the revenues due to the 17 days of 

measureable rainfall. 
• The 14th hole green was expanded to provide additional pin placements 

increasing the difficulty of the hole.  The bunker was also expanded to 
address some drainage issues. 

• The CDGA is coming to the course in July to evaluate the rating and slope 
as is required every 8 years. 

• A discussion on the willow trees and the tree replacement plan took place. 
• The financial statement was reviewed and although the revenues were 

under budget the savings in expenses allowed the course to meet the 
monthly net budget. 

• The discounting of neighboring courses was discussed and the long term 
negative affects to the industry. 

• The permanent tee time program was discussed and the fact that the 
budget has been exceeded in this category. 

• Stella informed the committee that the IPGA senior stroke event is going 
be held in June. 

• Scott Shore remarked that the Par 3 shoot-out was very well run and an 
enjoyable event. 

• Stella informed the committee that a meeting was held with the Chicago 
Botanic Garden regarding issues on their property from errant golf shots.  
The CBG is proposing installing netting to address the situation. An 



update on the plans will be presented to the committee when it becomes 
available. 

• A question was asked as to the size of the proposed netting and how 
unsightly it might be.  Stella responded that the net height would be 
determined based on how far it is from the tee box.  She also suggested 
that the poles for the netting can be situated in line with existing trees and 
landscaping on the golf course and would hopefully not be unsightly. 

• Stella also informed the committee that a sign was put on the 16th tee to 
let golfers know that errant shots may cause damage and to choose their 
clubs appropriately. 
 

5.  CLOSED SESSION 
 
6.  OTHER BUSINESS 

• A comment was made that the carry is too long off of the ladies tees to hit the 
fairway.  A discussion ensued with some members believing the carry is 
appropriate and that the high handicappers might want to use an alternate tee. 

• A suggestion was made to create a hybrid scorecard that includes some red tees 
and some green tees to address the situation.  Stella responded that she would 
follow up at the next meeting with a proposed hybrid scorecard. 

 
7. ADJOURNMENT 

• There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was 
adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 

 



   

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               
To:  Golf Advisory Committee 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  July 14, 2016 
 
Subject:  June 2016 Monthly Report                
                                       
 
Financial Overview:  June’s total revenues were $335,718 versus the budget of $308,552.  The 
weather cooperated the majority of the month except for seven days with high temperatures in 
the upper 80’s that deterred play. 
  

  
2016 Actual 
 

 
2015 Actual 

Rounds 5,416 4,824 
Average Rate $35.55 $34.95 
FYTD Rounds 11,302 10,870 

 
 
Departmental Overview: 
 
Golf Shop:  Greens fee revenue was $192,566 vs. the budget of $204,773.   
 
Merchandise:  Golf shop sales totaled $14,897 vs. a budget of $10,650.  
 
Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $11,510 vs. the budget of $10,300. 
 
Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $51,079 vs. the budget of $45,000; pull cart rental revenue 
was $2,400 vs. the budget of $3,000.  
 
Food & Beverage: The restaurant is open with a full menu and the beverage cart is available 
weather permitting.  The first rent payment of $4,896 was received.  
 
Golf Course:  
• The turf was stressed during the month due to the low humidity and high wind conditions.  

This resulting in the need to syringe, hand water, select parts of the greens and fairways to 
prevent death and disease. 

• Annual flower planting and decorative landscape work was completed throughout the 
property. The willow trees in play as well as the bushes were all trimmed. 

• Bunker, sprinkler heads and yardage plates were edged. Excessive irrigation repairs and 
sprinkler head adjustments took place throughout the month.   

• Miscellaneous cart path repairs as well as cart path extensions on the 13th and 18th hole were 
performed. 



 
 
2016 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 93 degrees and the low was 52 degrees. 
The average high for the month is 82 degrees and the average low is 61 degrees.  Total 
precipitation was 2.8 inches against an average of 3.6 inches.   
 
 
Marketing Notes: 

• An email blast was sent to our email database of over 12,000 promoting 4th of July 
specials, junior summer camps, our new junior development league, and adult summer 
golf clinics. 

• A push notification was sent to our app users promoting 25% off greens fees on specific 
dates. 

• An Instagram account was created to help engage people through visually captivating 
golf course photography.  

• The Club is utilizing advertising through Facebook Ads. This marketing tool uses 
technology to target a geo located audience. 

• Google ad words remarketing is being utilized to introduce target marketing to guests 
who have visited our website, used our mobile ap or have provided their email address. 

• An email blast was sent to our Glencoe Golf Academy email list promoting half day 
junior camps and adult summer golf clinics. 

• Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 
 

Miscellaneous: 
• The 2nd annual 9-Hole Par 3 Shootout was held on June 17th. Participation exceeded 

expectations with over 60 golfers attending the event. The event was a success with help 
from the generous donations of our golf merchandise vendors we were able to raise over 
$1,200 for the Maryville Academy.  

• The 2016 Senior Scramble was held on June 8th. The senior scramble winners Jim Duszak 
and Ray Lee shot an impressive score of 2 under par. 

• The half day junior camp programs began June 7th. The program includes on course 
instruction to help the juniors learn proper golf etiquette skills. The first two camp dates 
had maximum capacity with 20 kids in each.   

• A Titleist golf ball fitting day was held. Participants were given free golf balls and a 
short assessment of their playing ability and ball flight was conducted. 
 
 
 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
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